STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE — TOWN OF SURRY
SELECTMEN
MEETING MINUTES OCTOBER 3, 2016
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.

The selectmen discussed the email from Roger Wilbur about people turning around in his driveway at
the end of the Farm Road. The selectmen will keep the original poles where they are and update the
signs. Jay Croteau will have Durwin Clark trim around the existing signs to make them more visible.

John Davis will have the new appointments for the Conservation Committee fill out the paperwork and
be sworn in by the Town Clerk for the one, two and three year appointments.

Dave Bergeron requested an abutter’s list.
The assessment review was moved up to coincide with the revaluation.

Steve Goldsmith has been sworn in as building inspector. The selectmen discussed with him the DES
groundwater protection done with the best management practices. The information has been passed on
to the Planning Board to be put on the written ballot and town warrant.

The selectmen signed payroll.

The selectmen signed the EFTPS payment. Copies were given to Virginia Clark.
The quarterly returns were given to Virginia Clark.

The selectmen signed and paid bills.

The selectmen signed the revised town hall policy.

The selectmen signed the rental agreement for Owens Leasing for the mowing.

Jay Croteau motioned to signed the Avitar assessing contract without a bond. Bruce Smith seconded the
motion. The selectmen agreed to sign the contract.

Avitar sent a new letter with the corrected figures to agree with the Fairpoint tax card.
The selectmen signed the Avitar agreement to execute.

The selectmen signed the appointments for the Conservation Committee. The forms were returned to
the Conservation Committee.

The selectmen have been discussing the road projects for the 2017 budget. It was suggested to do a
portion of one major road. There is ongoing discussion about the lower Pond Road and what should be
done with the it as well as the East Surry Road which need some attention.



Eric Eichner motioned to accept the minutes as presented. Bruce Smith seconded the motion. The
selectmen agreed to accept the minutes.

The selectmen would like to invite Dave Brooks in to discuss his thoughts on the Lower Pond Road.

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 9:08 P.M.



